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Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau, Treasury § 26.202 

Islands, or his duly authorized agents, 
are authorized to issue or adopt such 
regulations (and to approve such bonds, 
and to issue, suspend, or revoke such 
permits, as may be required by such 
regulations) as are necessary to insure 
that: 

(1) Industrial spirits produced or 
manufactured in the Virgin Islands and 
shipped to the United States free of tax 
for the purposes authorized in 26 U.S.C. 
5214(a) (2) and (3); 

(2) Denatured spirits manufactured in 
the Virgin Islands for shipment to the 
United States free of tax, and 

(3) Products manufactured in the Vir-
gin Islands with denatured spirits, for 
shipment to the United States free of 
tax, conform in all respects to the re-
quirements of law and this chapter im-
posed on like products of domestic 
manufacture. 

(b) Law and regulations applicable. 
Regulations having been issued by the 
Governor of the Virgin Islands and con-
curred in by the Secretary of the 
Treasury of the United States to gov-
ern the production, warehousing, and 
denaturation of spirits and the use of 
denatured spirits in the manufacture of 
products for shipment to the United 
States free of tax, such regulations are 
applicable in the Virgin Islands and the 
Virgin Islands are hereby exempted 
from 

(1) All provisions of 26 U.S.C. chapter 
51, with the exception of 26 U.S.C. 
5314(b) and 5687; and 

(2) The provisions of this chapter in 
respect of the production, bonded 
warehousing, denaturation, and with-
drawal of distilled spirits and the use 
of denatured spirits in the United 
States: 
Provided, That such exemption shall be 
effective only to the extent that any 
amendments or revisions of the regula-
tions issued by the Governor of the 
Virgin Islands, or his duly authorized 
agents, are concurred in by the Sec-
retary of the Treasury of the United 
States or his delegate. Otherwise, all 
provisions of law as provided in 26 
U.S.C. 5314(b), and the provisions of 
this chapter in respect of the produc-
tion, bonded warehousing, denatura-
tion, and withdrawal from bond of dis-
tilled spirits and denatured spirits and 
the use of denatured spirits in the man-

ufacture of products shall extend to 
and apply in the Virgin Islands (i) in 
respect of the production, bonded 
warehousing, and withdrawal of spirits 
for shipment to the United States free 
of tax for the purposes authorized in 26 
U.S.C. 5214(a) (2) and (3), and (ii) in re-
spect of the production, bonded 
warehousing, and denaturation of spir-
its, and to the withdrawal and use of 
denatured spirits, where the denatured 
spirits or products containing dena-
tured spirits are to be shipped to the 
United States free of tax. 

[T.D. 6402, 24 FR 6090, July 30, 1959. Redesig-
nated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 1975, and 
amended by T.D. ATF–48, 44 FR 55853, Sept. 
28, 1979; T.D. ATF–198, 50 FR 8552, Mar. 1, 
1985] 

§ 26.201b [Reserved] 

§ 26.201c Shipments of bulk distilled 
spirits to the United States without 
payment of tax. 

Bulk distilled spirits may be brought 
into the United States from the Virgin 
Islands without payment of tax for 
transfer from customs custody to the 
bonded premises of a distilled spirits 
plant qualified under part 19 of this 
chapter. Such shipments are subject to 
the provisions of subpart Oa. 

[T.D. ATF–62, 44 FR 71715, Dec. 11, 1979] 

§ 26.202 Requirements of the Federal 
Alcohol Administration Act. 

Every person, except an agency of a 
State or a political subdivision thereof 
or any officer or employee of any such 
agency, bringing liquors into the 
United States from the Virgin Islands 
for nonindustrial use must obtain an 
importer’s basic permit therefor and 
file with the district director of cus-
toms at the port of entry a certified or 
photostatic copy thereof, and every 
person and any agency of a State or po-
litical subdivision thereof or any offi-
cer or employee of such agency, bring-
ing liquors into the United States from 
the Virgin Islands for nonindustrial use 
must file with the district director of 
customs at the port of entry a certifi-
cate of label approval, in accordance 
with the requirements of the Federal 
Alcohol Administration Act and regu-
lations issued pursuant thereto. Tour-
ists bringing liquors into the United 
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